
1st April 2022 

Diary Dates 

 

4th April 2022 

Reception Parental Engagement 

Forest School 

4th April 2022 

Inspire Dance Show—6pm—

Biddulph High School 

5th April 2022 

EYFS Easter Bonnet Parade-9am 

6th April 2022 

Tempest in School for Class   

Photographs 

7th April 2022 

Spring Term Reports coming home 

Y4 Standon Bowers sharing evening 

25th April 2022 

Reception Height and Weight 

Measurement 

 

Week Commencing 3rd May 

2022 

Year 2 SATs through-out this 

month 

27th May 2022 

School Closes for May Half Term 

 

Week Commencing 6th June 

2022 

Phonics Screen—All Week 

Week Commencing 20th June 

2022 

Health and Sports Week 

29th June 2022 

Reports out to Parents 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

Busy Bees    96.6% Class 5  92.9% 

Caterpillars   93.1% Class 6  95.6% 

Class 2          97.7% Class 7  93.8% 

Class 3          94.9% Class 8  96.9% 

Class 4  96.5% Class 9  95.7% 

Congratulations to Class 2 who have achieved 97.7% attendance for the week! 

Week Commencing 14th March 2022  

 Whole School Attendance—95.4% School target — 96.5% 

Knypersley Fundraising 

‘Keep the beat’ 

‘Make a splash’ 

‘Let’s get ready to raise some cash’! 

On Thursday, 7th April we are having a non uniform day, where we are asking for a suggested 
donation of £1 to wear red, hearts or something your child loves! Lots of our staff will be on the 
school playground at home time having wet sponges thrown at them for donations!  We would 

love to raise the full total of £650 so that we can purchase a defibrillator for our school. 

We hope that you will support us with this fundraising event, whilst having lots of fun for our 
children. 



Achiever of the Week 

 

Busy Bees Ava Hood 

Caterpillars Amber Henshall  

Class 2  Alithea Ibrahim 

Class 3  All of Class 3 

Class 4  Oliver Brookes 

Class 5  Henry Parker 

Class 6  Bella Christie 

Class 7  Ashleigh Ellliot 

Class 8  All of Class 8 

Class 9  All of Class 9 

Celebrate Good Times!  

Congratulations 

This week Rockstars can show respect to their 
friends and teachers! 

Thank you so much for making Knypersley the 
best place to be! 

Nursery  All of Nursery  

Busy Bees Charlie Hepworth 

Caterpillars Amelia Ndohog 

Class 2  Alfie Williamson 

Class 3  Sienna Taylor 

Class 4  Lucy Marsh 

Class 5  All of Class 5 

Class 6  Colin Goddard 

Class 7  Conor Hampson 

Class 8   Izzi Daniels 

Class 9  Olivya Jukes 

  

Knypersley Rockstars 

 

Class 2  Milo Anderson  

Class 3  Frankie Decker 

Class 4  All of Class 4 

Class 5  Darcy Warburton 

Class 6  All of Class 6 

Class 7  All of Class 7 

Class 8  Alyssa Walton 

Class 9  Seth Tracey 

Author of the Week 

House Points 

Congratulations to Fire 

 Fire  380 Water 338 

 Air  374 Earth   302 

Keep up the good work everyone!  

Time to Smile 

Tempest Photography will be in 
school on Wednesday 6th April to 
take class photographs. 

Children will need to attend 
school in their school uniform on that day 
ready with their biggest smiles. 

Further information will be provided to let 
you know how to order the photographs. 

We will be on Week 2 of the dinner  
menu next week. 

Polite Notice-Parking 

Just a quick reminder about parking around 
our school. 

Can we ask that as parents and carers you 
remain courteous to our residents when 

dropping off and collecting your child from 
school. Please try not to block paths or    

driveways. 

The church car park is available for your 
use. 

Easter Raffle 

The PTFA will be holding an Easter Raffle everyday 

next week, starting from  Monday. 

There are two competitions to enter: 

 ‘Name the Bunny’ for 50p a guess. 

Or raffle tickets can be purchased to win a giant 

Easter Egg for 50p a ticket. 

‘You have to be in it to win it’ 

Please send money in a named, sealed envelope 

next week.  

Early Years Easter Bonnet Parade 

Just a quick reminder that our Early Years 
children will be holding their Easter Bonnet 

Parade at 9am on Tuesday 5th April. 

We are asking for all of the Easter Bonnets to be made at 
home and then for your child to bring them into school    

either on Monday 4
th
 or the morning of the parade          

preferably in a named carrier bag. 

We are looking to see what they children have created and 
look forward to seeing you at the parade. 

Standon Bowers Sharing Event 

On Thursday, 7th April at 6pm we will be holding our Standon 
Bowers Sharing Event,  please see the letter that was sent 
home last week for more information. 






